Minutes LMC Meeting – March 2017
THESE MINUTES ARE BEING POSTED UNAPPROVED

AT THE NEXT MEETING THESE MINUTES WILL BE APPROVED

THE APPROVAL PROCESS MAY CHANGE SOME SENTENCE STRUCTURE OR 

WORDS, BUT SHOULD NOT SIGNIFICANTLY CHANGE THE CONTENT

Minutes of the Regular LMC Meeting of March 30, 2017
Present: Brett Hopper, Amanda Groshens, Cory Kissling, Mark Reina, Susan Long, Chuck Kaufman, Karen Kozer, Ron Gray, Kevin Miller, Ryan Dougherty, Anne Handahl, Angie Fox, and Jason Luke.
Minutes taken by Amanda Groshens.

Meeting called to order at 1330 hours.

Minutes approved from February meeting as submitted.
AHEMS Updates
Finances
The operating income for February 2017 was $1,219,000 which was $39,000 unfavorable to budget.  Net revenue was $96,000 behind plan, total salaries were $91,000 ahead of plan and non-salary expenses were $35,000 behind plan.  There was an increase in supplies this month associated with purchasing ResQCPR for first responder agencies.  We also purchased more AED for Heart Safe than expected.    
**Every year AHEMS creates a budget to guide operations and provide expectations for recapitalization of the organization. When you hear us use the term “behind plan” this refers to the fact we are performing at a rate that will leave us short of our established goal. This does not mean we are losing money; we’re just not making the amount we targeted before January 1st.  Likewise, the term “ahead of plan” refers to the fact we are doing even better than was predicted which is a wonderful situation!**
IAEP 167 Updates
IAEP held elections at the end of February.  President Hopper was re-elected, Nicole McConnell was elected as District Vice President Grand/Forbes, Wade Eastman was elected as District Vice President New Ulm/Hutchinson/Glencoe and Adam Sabotta was elected as District Vice President Metro EMTs.  Adam will be replacing Ron Gray at LMC starting with the next meeting.  The union will also be replacing April Anderson with Marc LeVoir at the next LMC meeting.
Committee Reports
Staffing Committee 
The staffing committee met on 3/29/2017.  The open shift policy and algorithm changes were discussed and will be further worked on by Mike.  The regions not being on the same schedule as the metro for bidding was discussed.  Jeff stated that he would speak with Kevin about this.  Kevin states that he will push for the regions to have their Fall/Winter bid completed and submitted to staffing by August 4, 2017.  The Kronos information will emailed out, put into pdf on the computers and in the trucks for staff reference.  
Safety Committee
No update at this time.  Jason stated that he was at the meeting and there was nothing major to report.  Mike Quinlan and Craig Portner have volunteered to fill open seats on the committee and Tomek has been informed.  
Rumor Control
None.
Standing Reports
Managers doing union work report

There were 37 hours reported in total for February 2017 and 24 hours for March 2017.  

Outsourcing Report
There was $17,069.38 reported of outsourced work for the month of February 2017.
Action Item Review
Start of Shift 

We are looking to streamline this process and use a similar process in all areas.  We are looking to created start of shift and end on shift processes.  The goal is to have this completed by the end of the year.
Uniform Policy Addendum
All polices had to be rewritten for CAAS and are due back tomorrow.  The Omnicell policy is still in process.  These polices will go to legal for review and then back for changes.  They will then go the policy subcommittee of LMC for review.
Badge Access
Susan is still working on this.  Kevin will be following up with managers and supervisors to ensure they are all using the correct process for obtaining badge access for staff.
BLS Holdover Data
This is still being worked on and attempting to run reports out of Kronos that is more accurate.
Truck Maintenance/Write Ups
They have been able to do a much better job with making sure trucks are available for maintenance when they can.  
Ops/Dispatch Workgroup
This is in progress and will move forward as soon as the leadership side is complete.  This group would focus on working relationship between street and dispatch staff.  They could clarify radio policies, radio etiquette, deployment and start of shift policies.  Jeff will be pulled off of this and this will be given to Angie and Drew Boxrud.
Naming of Hospitals in CAD, EMMA and Phones
This is a work in progress.  There was a concern with changing names and issues with billing.  Angie will follow up on this.
CAAS Accreditation Update
In 2016 we completed six of the ten areas required.  The seventh area is policies and procedures which is the biggest and most time consuming.  We are working on getting all the policies on the same format and making sure we have all required policies by CAAS.  We are looking to have all areas complete and application in by June.  The site visit would be in the fall.  Kevin will be sending out an update to all staff on progress.
New Business

Job Descriptions – EMS Inventory Technician and Paramedic
The title of vehicle service technician will be changed to EMS inventory technician.  Community paramedics will have a medium lifting requirement, not a heavy requirement.  There will also be language about not having to have certification “in hand” to apply but must have by time of employment.
CF 30 Holder in New Trucks
Jeff will bring three options to change this holder to the next meeting.
Gas Cards
This is still an issue.  Many are brought home.  We are looking for other ways to change how the cards are dispensed.
Holdovers for Help
Many employees are feeling pressured into taking late runs by dispatch.  They state that dispatch will call them and ask them to take a late run.  They feel as they have to take this late run.  There needs to be a communication that they are not required to take late runs and do not have to if they are being given the option.  Cory will communicate this with the BLS staff.

Mercy/Unity Transfers
There has been a 15 percent increase in transfers for the months of January and February.  Protected class will be starting in April and 12 hours a day has been added to BLS which will be starting April 15.  We are working with patient placement for Unity/Mercy to work on what resources are needed and when.  There will be a communication sent out to staff about what we are doing to combat the increase in transfers.
LifePaks at Mounds View
There were several LifPaks sitting at Mounds View for six weeks and not put into service.  This was an issue with ordering parts and a communication error.  This was not intentional.  They will be in service soon.

Dispatch Work Load
Dispatchers have been vocal about the increase in work load in dispatch.  Management is working on hiring more dispatchers and working on reducing the number of street staff calls to dispatch.  This is a work in progress.

New Trucks and Training
There was an issue with the solenoid causing the oxygen alarm to go off.  The parts have been ordered and there has been an issue with getting them from Canada.  These solenoids will be replaced as the parts come in.  There was also an issue with all the lights turning on and not being able to turn them off.  Ferno is looking into this as they have never seen it before.  Information about these new trucks and troubleshooting issues needs to be available to staff.  We will look for a place to put this information and where it can be located will be communicated to staff.
Next Meeting Date: 
April 27, 2017 at 1330 at the Mounds View Conference Room.
Adjourned at 1625 hours.

